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LET’S ALL GO OUT TO THE MOOOVIES!
We will have our next meeting at the airport and have a brief pre-flyin briefing 
about what we will be doing on Saturday the 15th. It is basically the same as usu-
al. The preparations have been on going. Event flyers are ready for folks to pass 
out and they can be picked up at the airport or during the chapter meeting. We will 
be putting our planes out for display. Also the RC club will be present (they have 
a large scale 3D event going on that week end at the RC field which people can 
also attend), we will again have a car show complete with judging (our chapter will 
have our own ballots for an EAA pick of the show), a display of the B25 effort and 
of course Kiwanis is cooking breakfast. Hope the weather holds. EAA’ers can as-
sist with the coffee and tables plus help with the display area. We request that all 
the internet users to send out messages about the event to friends, on Facebook, 
etc.
Then, we will use our new chapter movie projector on a big screen! Prez Paul 
says he has lots of movies and will bring a bunch that we can vote on to determine 
which one we will watch. Lorin Miller has a big popcorn making machine that he 
will be bringing with him (Yay! Lorin is back from the other side of the earth!). Bring 
your own drink and lawn chair and maybe a jacket or sweater. 

The After Oshkosh BBQ went off without a hitch including good weather. The shade of the hangar 
was a welcome relief from the heat. The food was great and everyone heard stories from the latest 
AirVenture. Chad Nablo brought us up to date on plans for the KMIW Fly-in. Gene Adkins flew his 
1960 C-150 Texas Taildragger, then boogied out before it got dark.



Visit your Chapter 675 website!
www.eaa675.org 

Now on FACEBOOK
www.facebook.com/EaaChapter675

CALENDAR
Sunday, September 9
Green Castle Aero Club (IA24)
Family Air Adventure (kids and family)
10 a.m. – 4 p.m.
PIC eats free
319-545-2101 (Erika Smith)
Email: Eka192003@yahoo.com
Website: www.greencastleaeroclub.com

Dubuque Regional Airport (DBQ)
Open house/ EAA 327 Fly-In Breakfast
8 a.m. – noon
Phone: 563-589-4237 (Karin Spisak)
Email: kspisak@cityofdubuque.org
Website: www.flydbq.com

Carroll Municipal Airport (CIN)
Fly-in breakfast
6 a.m. – noon
Fly-in pilots/passengers free
712-792-4980 (Don Mensen)
Email: don@carrollaviation.com

Saturday, September 15
Chariton Municipal Airport (CNC)
Fly-in breakfast
8 a.m. - 11 a.m.
Fly-ins eats free
641-203-0529 (Ken Anderson)
Email: Krado@iowatelecom.net

Marshalltown Municipal Airport (MIW)
Fly-in breakfast
7 a.m. – 11 a.m.
641-752-0012 (Stephen Valbracht)
Email: stevevalbracht@gmail.com

Sunday, Sept. 16
Fort Dodge Regional Airport (FOD)
Iowa 99s monthly meeting
11 a.m. - 3 p.m.
563-650-0342 (Jenny Myren)
Email: iowa@ncs99s.org
Facebook: Iowa 99s
Website: http://iowa.ncs99s.org

Sunday, Sept. 16
Webster City Municipal Airport (EBS)
Fly-in lunch
10:30 a.m. – 2 p.m.
Mark Gillette
515-835-0287
Email: mgillette@mchsi.com

Algona Municipal Airport (AXA)
Flight breakfast
7 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Fly-in pilots eat free
515-320-5501 (Greg Mullins)
Email: gregmullins@netamumail.com
Website: www.algonarotary.org

Tuesday, Sept. 18
Boone Municipal Airport (BNW)
Potluck and movie night
6 p.m. – 9 p.m.
515-432-1018 (Dale Farnham)
Email: farnhamaviation@outlook.com
Website: www.farnhamaviation.com

Sunday, Sept. 23
Spencer Municipal Airport (SPW)
EAA Chapter 999 Fly-in Lunch
10 a.m. – 1 p.m.
712-320-5282 (Layton Vick)
Email: lcvii2@gmail.com

Saturday, Oct. 6
Waterloo Municipal Airport (ALO)
Fly-in Breakfast
8 a.m. – noon
PIC’s eats free
319-230-7245 (Joel Harris)
Email:joel.harris@forbin.net  

Just a special note about our Christmas Dinner in 
November. We have rescheduled the date to the 
15th due to scheduling conflicts. Make plans now 
to attend so you can let Paul know when he asks 
for a count. The dinner was a big hit last year and 
we will probably do the same thing this year. 
DON’T MISS IT!!



WAY Too Much Rain! 
Dan Adams flew over the airport at Blakesburg on 
Saturday the 1st when there should have been 
close to the usual number of planes there. Satur-
day is usually the big day of the weekend. He said 
there may have been 125 at the grounds with a 
few at Ottumwa, but he wasn’t paying that much 
attention to the numbers. Could have been more 
or less than that. He was flying over about 4:30pm, 
so it’s possible many had already left. Dan did not 
land because there was more potential rain on the 
way and he had just done some maintenance on 
his plane. He could see ruts in the camping areas 
around the runway and taxi areas caused by the 
very soft and wet ground, but the runway itself 
looked to be in good condition. There was a pretty 
violent storm that weekend and they had tree dam-
age as well. 

This awesome photo was taken by Meagan Adams the latter part of August. It 
was obviously a portend of what was to come. Glad it has stopped for a while!

And Even MORE Wetness...
The Brodhead, Wisconsin event was this weekend, 
but the organizers had warnings for those flying in. 
The recent rains have made their airport a floating 
green mass, so no “heavy” airplanes are allowed 
and those who do land have to use soft field land-
ing procedures to keep from sinking in and making 
big ruts in the runways. Plus, they have a flood 
warning by the National Weather Service.
No one we know of flew over from Chapter 675. If 
you did, give us a report at the meeting.

It has to clear up sometime, right??



Before The Rains Came...
The FOGz have had a couple of good gatherings this summer including Eldora on the 22nd of August 
which was before most of the rain came. They had 7 airplanes and 9 folks show up on the recently 
mowed and rolled airstrip. Grinnell, Ankeny, Waterloo, Ackley, Allison, Carroll, Marshalltown, and of 
course, Eldora were represented by planes and pilots. The local breakfast eatery is called the Ahoy 
Fountain.

Adams Double Eagle 
Passes Inspection!

The FAA examiner came to 
Marshalltown to look at my 
Double Eagle. I’m happy to say 
Double Eagle, N33PA, now has 
an Airworthiness Certificate. If the 
weather ever improves I will start 
phase 1 testing. I have taxi tested 
thru the 20 mph range with one 
run at 30 mph. I plan to continue 
taxi testing thru 30 to 35 mph 
and if all is good I will try some 
runway flights followed by a local 
flight close to the airport.

Gene Adkins Texas 
Taildragger 
looks almost florescent in 
the evening glow of the 
sun as he departs for home 
from the Chapter 675 After 
Oshkosh BBQ




